
FRIENDSHIP TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 3, 2023 @ 7:00 PM 
@ Friendship Township Hall 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 by Supervisor.  Pledge of allegiance recited. 
Board members present:  Cullip, Mac Gregor, Troup, Van Divner and Negley 
Visitors:  Jim Fisher, Jane Newbury 

Agenda stood approved without changes. 
Minutes of March 29 meeting stood approved as presented. 

Treasurer’s report received. 

Van Divner moved, Mac Gregor seconded, PASSED, for 2022-23 Budget, to transfer 
$400 from Contingency to Township Hall Expense. 

Work on Lamkin Road is being completed. 

Van Divner informed board that for the new Election reform law a mailbox will need to 
be installed at the township hall as home addresses are not allowed for the postage paid 
permit. 

The township treasurer once again stated that tax payments must be in her hand by end of 
business day on due dates to be considered on time. 

Cullip reviewed checks and bills 

Public Comment – none 

Mac Gregor moved, Cullip seconded,  PASSED by unanimous roll call vote, to pay the 
bills.  Checks # 5115 through 5133 were written in the amount of $15,304.26. 

Next meeting is June 7th. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm. 

   Janell Van Divner, Clerk 


